JACKSONVILLE INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT/

COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AREA
MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, October 21, 2010 – 4:00 p.m.
Police & Fire Pension Building 2nd Floor
JACKSONVILLE INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT/COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AREA 
October 21, 2010
Page 2 of 3

Board Members Present: Chairman Stephen Berry, Richard Berry, Melody S. Bishop, Calvin Burney and Andy Sikes
Board Members Absent:  
JEDC Staff Members Present: Karen Underwood, Joseph Whitaker and Todd Lindner, 
 Jacksonville Aviation Authority 
I.
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Stephen Berry called the JIA/CRA Committee Meeting to order and introduced members and JEDC Staff.  
II. ACTION ITEMS
A MOTION WAS MADE BY RICHARD BERRY AND SECONDED BY CALVIN BURNEY TO APPROVE THE AUGUST 19, 2010, MEETING MINUTES.  EDITS WERE MADE ON PAGES 2 AND 3 TO REPLACE DOT WITH FDOT.
THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 5-0

III. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS

Search for Board Member Replacements for Louis Myers (District 4) and Earl Lewis (District 2).
Chairman Stephen Berry mentioned that he thought he had a good board member prospect but he was unable to submit to the JIA/CRA board.  Ron Barton, JEDC Executive Director, was unable to seek any candidates due to his workload.  Stephen Berry stated that the board would continue to search for candidates.   
IV. OLD BUSINESS 
Update on “Road Improvements” in the Northeast area around the JPA plans for expansion.

Joseph Whitaker gave an update on road improvement expansion plans in the Northeast area around the JPA’s plans for expansion.  He pointed out that there is $300,000 appropriated in our budget to move forward on the sidewalk plans to connect the west side of Airport Road and hotel area of River City Market Place.  Karen Nasrallah and Joseph Whitaker met with James Bennett with the FDOT to make a proposal.  The two proposals being sought are: what could be leveraged with the $300,000 that we have, and what would $300,000 buy us. Then ask public works for the difference out of their sidewalk trust fund.  We have been in discussion with Jeff Sheffield, TPO, but that window has passed.  

Richard Berry informed the members that he attended the mayor’s luncheon and Claude Collins stated that he was aware of the $300,000 that was approved in the budget to build that project, but we are still $130,000 short.  The mayor stated that is what the JIA/CRA fund is for and should be directed back to them.  
Richard Berry stated that he had a preliminary conversation also with Alan Mosley, Secretary of FDOT, in the JIA/CRA area and he plans to come out to talk to the Eden Group in January or February 2011.  Joseph Whitaker responded that would be a great time to talk to Alan Mosley. 

Joseph Whitaker noted that Karen Nasrallah, Jim Klement and himself would be overseeing the project.  He informed the board that the $300,000 would be spent before September 11, 2011.  He also suggested that the first thing we should do is get a survey of what we are dealing with so we would know what the linear footage is and whose right of way it would be placed onto.  
A MOTION WAS MADE BY CALVIN BURNEY AND SECONDED BY MELODY S. BISHOP TO DRAFT A LETTER TO ALAN MOSELY, SECRETARY OF FDOT, INFORMING HIM OF THE BOARDS DESIRE TO CONSTRUCT A SIDE WALK ALONG AIRPORT ROAD AND FURTHER TO INFORM HIM THAT WE HAVE SET ASIDE $300,000 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THAT SIDEWALK.  THE BOARD WOULD LIKE FOR FDOT TO MOVE FORWARD WITH THIS CONSTRUCTION PROJECT. 

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 5-0

Calvin Burney stated that he would put together a draft letter, email it to Chairman Stephen Berry for edits, and forward to Joseph Whitaker to place it on JIA/CRA letterhead.
V.    NEW  BUSINESS


  None
VI.    BOARD LIASION UPDATES

Eden Group (R. Berry):  Richard Berry passed out the Eden Group Director’s Report covering the months of September, October, and November 2010.  The report shows the results of the $1.3 million Town Center grants that the Eden Group applied for in the fall of 2002.  It only took seven plus years to arrive at this point in creating the Red Maple Neighborhood Park at the corner of Oceanway Avenue and New Berlin Road.  Rand America Construction Corporation received a building permit to build an $800,000 Buffalo Wild Wings at the River City Market place at 13230 City Station Drive.  Jacksonville home sales are up and prices fell again.  Jacksonville existing home sales rose 27 percent to 1,500 in June over June 2009, while condominium sales rose 73 percent to 234, the Florida Realtors reported.  The Dana B. Kenyon Company received a building permit in mid September to build a $1.5 million VyStar Credit Union Branch on Jacksonville’s Northside.  The 4,544 sq. ft. Oceanway branch at Main Street N. will include a drive-through service area.  Jacksonville Mercedes center will open its 415,000 sq. ft. service and training facility near JIA.  

First Coast TPO Citizens Advisory Committee (C. Burney):   None
Jacksonville Airport Authority (Todd Lindner):   Todd Lindner informed the members that Craig Airport is in the process of setting up a flight tracking noise monitoring system. As they got deeper and deeper into the project, they realized that they needed to incorporate this system in all of the airports.  There is a website that the public could log into if they are experiencing problems with an aircraft being too low or too high, to address their complaint.  Most complaints are from the Navy Helicopters.
In the JIA terminal they are removing a slope from the floor, the slope that was there originally went from the escalators to the court yard and it was very shallow for disabled persons.  Elevators, escalators, stairwells, and ramps will be incorporated about two days before the Thanksgiving holiday.  Joseph Whitaker suggested to Todd Lindner that he mention to Steve that the JEDC would be considering the I-95 flyover versus the north access road at the transportation meeting that was used when we developed the priorities.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:14 p.m.

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 18, 2010, at 4:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the Police and Fire Pension Building, One West Adams Street, Suite 200 in the Small Conference Room.

___________________________

Mr. Stephen Berry, Chairman
